Min083023
City of Taylor Mill

CAUCUS MEETING
Wednesday, August 30, 2023

CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME:

Mayor Bell called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Those present were Mayor Daniel L. Bell,
Commissioner Caroline Braden, Commissioner Ed Kuehne, Commissioner Dan Murray, City
Administrative Officer Brian Haney, and City Attorney Jack Gatlin. Commissioner Kreimborg
was absent.

DISCUSSIONS:

CAO Haney led the discussion on persofmel policy revisions and the rescinding of old policies.
CAO Haney led the discussion regarding zoning text amendment.

CAO Haney led the discussion for an brdinance to require new developments for roads to be
transferred to the city.

CAO Haney led the discussion of the two bids received for the seal coating and striping of the
Pride Park parking lots.

CAO Haney provided an update on street lighting at E. Robertson and Pride Parkway, Lakewood

and Pride Parkway, 401 Grand Avenue, and 5268 Taylor Mill Road.

CAO Haney led the discussion for the purchase of two trucks from the County and the sale of two
or three trucks for the Public Works Department

CAO Haney led the discussion on the snow and salt routes and cutting grass contracts and
agreements. ‘

CAO Haney led the discussion about residents requesting No Parking signs be placed at the
entrance of Taylor Creek Drive.

CAO Haney led the discussion regarding the tax rates.

CAO Haney led the discussion about next year’s road plan and having Kenton County do the next
five-year plan.

CAO Haney provided an update on the Firehouse Construction Design Committee.

CAO Haney provided an update on Opioid Monies and working with Kenton County.
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CAO Haney led the discussion about dumping concerns in the Holdsbranch Creek.

CAO Haney advised the Commission that the Scott High School Parade is scheduled for Friday,
September 22, 2023.

Commission discussed the Equinox vehicle formerly used by the COA to not be sold, but instead
to be used for training and travel purposes for city employees. Instead, surplus the Dodge Charger.

Mayor Bell led the discussion on having a playground equipment replacement program.

Mayor Bell led the discussion on his concerns about the Duke pipeline interfering with new
development.

Mayor Bell led the discussion for trees to be professionally planted in the Fall season around the
area near where the new stage in Pride Park will be placed.

The commission discussed having additional signage placed around the playground equipment
with height and weight maximum limits.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Braden made a motion to
adjourn, with a second from Commissioner Murray to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed
with the unanimous approval of the Commission, the time being 11:40 a.m.

MOTION PASSED
The next Commission Meeting will be Wednesday, September 13, 2023, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the
City of Taylor Mill Municipal Building. The next scheduled Caucus Meeting is scheduled for
Wednesday, September 27, 2023, at 10:00 a.m.
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